

Headteacher: Arthur Barzey

Heron Hall Academy Queensway Ponders End Enfield EN3 4SA

E-mail: heron@chat-edu.org.uk Tel. No: 020 8443 9631

4th June 2019

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Heron Hall Academy will be hosting our annual Sports Day at Lee Valley Sports Centre, Meridian Way, Edmonton, London, N9 OAR, on Friday 14th June 2019 (8.30am - 1pm). We ask all students to make their way to the Sports Centre directly for 8:30am in Heron Hall Academy PE kit (this includes an allocated tutor colour t-shirt (not provided), black shorts or tracksuit bottoms and black Heron Hall PE socks) for a prompt start. Please note that inappropriate/offensive clothing will not be tolerated.

We will be using the outdoor track & field and therefore advise that all students bring a packed lunch and plenty of water. Students will not have access to purchase food or drink at the venue. Students on free school meals will be given a packed lunch.

Students will be dismissed at 1pm and are to either make their own way home or be collected from the venue. If you would like your child to return to Heron Hall, please contact the school office in order to make the necessary arrangements. Due to safeguarding concerns and limited space, parents are not permitted to attend as spectators on the day.

In order for the day to run smoothly, it is important that all students are made aware that the School Behaviour Policy will be strictly enforced. This includes the use of Mobile phones which will **not** be permitted whatsoever. Parents are also reminded that this event is a normal school day and all students are expected to attend as if they were at school. Attendance will be monitored.

Students with outstanding performances and who finish in the top four of each event will also have a chance of being chosen to represent the school in a **Borough Athletics Championships on Wednesday 4th July 2018.** More information will follow on this event.

Kind regards.

Madam Murray-Corbin Head of PE Heron Hall Academy